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ORDER REQUIRING REPORT ON 
ISOP WORKSHOP 
 

   
BY THE COMMISSION: On August 28, 2019, the Commission held a Technical 

Conference for the purpose of obtaining additional information from Duke Energy 
Progress, LLC, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC (collectively Duke), and the Public Staff on 
the subject of Integrated Systems and Operations Planning (ISOP), in particular as it 
relates to Duke's integrated resource planning.  

On October 23, 2019, Duke filed a letter in this docket informing the Commission 
and interested parties that Duke will hold an ISOP Workshop on December 10, 2019, in 
Raleigh, North Carolina. Duke stated that the Workshop is a next step to continue 
discussions with stakeholders about ISOP, and it invited interested persons to attend. 

 
The Commission appreciates Duke's effort in organizing the ISOP Workshop. In 

addition, the Commission would find it helpful for Duke and the Public Staff to file a report 
with the Commission summarizing the stakeholders' discussions at the Workshop, any 
conclusions reached by the participants, and Duke's next steps for further discussions 
about ISOP.   

 
Therefore, the Commission finds good cause to direct that Duke and the Public 

Staff file a joint report on the ISOP Workshop on or before January 22, 2020. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED.  
 
ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

 

This the 14th day of November, 2019. 
 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

 
A. Shonta Dunston, Deputy Clerk 

 
Commissioner Kimberly W. Duffley did not participate in this decision. 


